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Meeting was called to order at 1:38 p.m. by Mayor Seiler. 
 
ATTENDANCE ROLL CALL  
 
 Present: 5 - Mayor John P. "Jack" Seiler, Vice-Mayor Bruce G. Roberts, 

Commissioner Dean J. Trantalis,  Commissioner Bobby B. DuBose and 
Commissioner Romney Rogers 

 
 Also Present: Assistant City Manager Susanne Torriente, City Auditor John 

Herbst, City Clerk Jonda K. Joseph, City Attorney Cynthia A. Everett and Sergeant 
at Arms Sergeant Edgar Cruz 

 
No public comments were submitted by email for this meeting.  

 CITY COMMISSION REPORTS 
 
Events and Matters of Interest 
 
Members of the Commission announced recent and upcoming events and matters of interest, including 
the recent National League of Cities conference.   
 
Neighborhood Development Criteria Revisions Initiative; Unified Land Development Regulations 
 
In response to Commissioner Rogers, Assistant City Manager Susanne Torriente advised that a draft 
exists but the matter was not listed as a priority for this year.  There was consensus to proceed with 
completing the modifications. 
 
Crime Reporting 
 
Commissioner Rogers advised that crime reporting statistics do not appear to be updated on the City 
website. The Nextdoor website, a private neighborhood social network, has been used by many 
neighborhoods to report crimes.   He suggested a direct line to the Police Department from that website.  
Croissant Park, for example, has about 200 people registered to the site.  Vice-Mayor Roberts thought 
that while some neighborhoods are very involved, others are not.  Commissioner Rogers thought it is a 
good way to spread the word.  
 
All Aboard Florida 
 
Commissioner Rogers inquired whether All Aboard Florida has issued any written statements about 
providing a bridge tender.  Vice-Mayor Roberts said he has requested talking points and has not received 
them.  Mayor Seiler emphasized that the Commission will not approve a railroad crossing that presents 
difficulties to the marine industry. Commissioner Rogers thought All Aboard has done a good job 
communicating with the marine industry, but many affected residents do not know what is going on. He 
would like to hear an updated presentation during a conference meeting.   
 
Homelessness 
 
During a general discussion on homelessness, Mayor Seiler asked that the ordinances contemplated at 
the workshop be presented for consideration in April.   
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Corporate Run on April 3; Downtown 
 
Commissioner Rogers raised concern about this event being held at 5 p.m.  Mayor Seiler wanted care to 
be taken to publicize downtown exit routes and closing as few streets as possible and the minimal 
amount of time.   With daylight saving time, Commissioner Rogers suggested in the future the event 
begin at 6 p.m. 
 
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Events 
 
Commissioner DuBose provided Assistant City Manager Torriente with an email, which is attached to 
these minutes, from a resident who is concerned about the location and lack of frequency of household 
hazardous waste collection events.  He has heard from other people who are also concerned.  He 
believed the concerns are valid and requested the City Manager respond.   
 
Solid Waste Service 
 
Commissioner DuBose said he has received additional complaints about the new contract with Republic 
Services for bulk solid waste pick-up.  Mayor Seiler advised that representatives from Republic Services 
are present today to address the concerns. There have been challenges with the transition to a new 
service provider.  
 
Continued on Page 7. 
 
Gas Line Installation; Melrose Park 
 
Commissioner DuBose commented that gas lines were installed in the Melrose Park area with no 
notification to residents.    
 
Schlitterbahn Water Park 
 
Vice-Mayor Roberts advised that he and the City Manager spoke to the Federal Aviation Administration 
(FAA) about the planned Schlitterbahn water park. The City Manager is proposing to allow Schlitterbahn 
to pay the rent after the business is established. In response to Commissioner Trantalis, Vice-Mayor 
Roberts commented that the City would be responsible for rent payments if Schlitterbahn is unable to do 
so. Commissioner DuBose wanted to see how the company has operated similar businesses in Texas 
and Missouri.  Commissioner Trantalis did not want to get in a situation where the tenant cannot afford to 
pay rent. Mayor Seiler noted that terms are being negotiated. Commissioner Rogers was impressed with 
the company’s business practices. Commissioner Trantalis was concerned that other water parks have 
not been successful in this area in the past. Because it has been 3 ½ years since the water park was first 
proposed, Vice-Mayor Roberts wanted to review the business plan again.  There are a lot of things going 
on, but the meeting with FAA was successful.   
 
D.C. Alexander Park 
 
Commissioner Trantalis said he recently attended a triathlon event where D.C. Alexander Park was used 
as a staging area.  It could not have been accommodated with the design presented by EDSA.  He 
thought the park could be spruced up and use of the land re-evaluated, but noted the usefulness of 
passive parks.  Mayor Seiler agreed with respect to the EDSA plan being too busy and the loss of 
flexibility. Commissioner Rogers said a donor has expressed interest in privately contributing to this 
project.  It is important to know the programming before going forward with design.  Mayor Seiler 
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suggested infrastructure improvements could be made now and it left at that for the time being.  
Commissioner Trantalis commented about the passive park feature in front of the White House that is still 
a very nice entry feature.   
 
Gateway Merchants; NE 20 Avenue 
 
Mayor Seiler commented that with the Florida Department of Transportation’s (FDOT) bridge project on 
Sunrise Boulevard, it is almost impossible to access the Gateway commercial area traveling from the 
east.  Commissioner Trantalis noted that it is a temporary closure and it was not a decision of the City, 
rather FDOT.  However it will be 1 ½ years before it is complete. Mayor Seiler wanted a concentrated 
communication with FDOT to ensure it is reopened as soon as possible. Commissioner Trantalis thought 
that during certain times of day and in the off season, it may be possible to have a single westbound lane. 
Mayor Seiler agreed and that is why he stressed that the City should stay in communication with FDOT to 
continue evaluating options. Commissioner DuBose thought it could be tricky to allow closures only 
during certain times of the day because people may not remember the times. 
 
Beach Place Nuisance Concerns 
 
Mayor Seiler expressed ongoing concerns related to the Beach Place entertainment and shopping 
complex on State Road A1A. He wanted to ensure that Fort Lauderdale police are the security detail.  
Beach Place’s private security detail does not seem to be doing anything.  There was a recent drug bust.  
The atmosphere in this area is changing.  The City needs to send a strong message this season that it will 
not tolerate this type of behavior.  Vice-Mayor Roberts pointed out that there is a set of regulations that 
govern activity in an entertainment district.  Beach Place is in that district. This gives the City more 
leverage such as hours of operation, among other things. He agreed that Fort Lauderdale police detail 
should be used. Under the entertainment district, the City can set security levels.  Mayor Seiler noted that 
while the perception is of a spring break atmosphere, it is not a case of college students misbehaving but 
rather locals.  Beach Place’s security made no effort to enforce anything. He reiterated Fort Lauderdale 
police in uniform should be required. Commissioner Trantalis thought the problem extends beyond Beach 
Place. The lack of police presence in the hot spot areas allows people to believe they can get away with 
bad behavior. A lot of the problems occur in the late afternoon and therefore would not be addressed by 
limiting business hours.  People bring liquor to the beach.  He claimed some 10 years ago that it was a 
mistake to put luxury condominiums in an entertainment district.  Wealthy, older residents are now living 
next to Dave & Busters for example.  He was confident that the City can solve this and he was glad to see 
that there is consensus about the problem. Vice-Mayor Roberts pointed out there are just three 
entertainment districts in the city. While he agreed with Commissioner Trantalis about afternoon 
problems, requiring businesses to close before 4 a.m. is an economic impact to them. Commissioner 
Rogers felt a presence is solved by police detail. Commissioner Trantalis emphasized the police need to 
be out of their vehicles, walking the beach.  Mayor Seiler said that is occurring but they need to also be at 
Beach Place. Beach Place is not the sole problem, but a lot of the issues originate there. Commissioner 
Rogers thought that open-air establishments foster a different climate.  Mayor Seiler added that the 
problem is not restaurant patrons; there seems to be a large crowd hanging around outside Beach Place.  
He asked for an update at the April 1 conference on the status of the Nuisance Abatement Board item 
related to Beach Place.  The City Attorney agreed to provide an update.  
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CONFERENCE REPORTS 
 
CF-1 14-0387 COMPREHENSIVE ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT - FISCAL YEAR  
 ENDING SEPTEMBER 30, 2013 
 
Partner John Weber and Senior Manager Aazan St. Rose of Crowe Horwath LLP, the City’s external 
auditors, reviewed slides concerning this matter.  A copy of the slides is attached to these minutes. 
 
With Commissioner Trantalis’ observation that property tax revenue has only increased by $2.6 million, 
Mayor Seiler explained that while property values have been recouped, the City has not recouped 
revenues because of the Save Our Homes program. Commissioner Trantalis expected an increase as 
more houses are sold. In response to Vice-Mayor Roberts, staff confirmed that the decrease in public 
safety expenses was primarily due to savings from the pension obligation bond issue.  Staff responded to 
technical informational questions including those relating to the FAMIS system. The City Auditor 
highlighted his work plan for the year in response to Commissioner DuBose.   
 
Audit Advisory Board Chairman Martin Kurtz noted that there were 16 areas of concern outlined in the 
CAFR last year and just three this year.  Staff made a diligent effort to address the areas of concern. 
Additionally, the City Manager implemented a follow-up system so that staff and the Board could review 
the status of the findings.  Assistant City Manager Stanley Hawthorne noted that Chairman Kurtz and the 
Board played a role in implementing the follow-up system which contributed to the outstanding findings 
being addressed.  It has worked well to provide quarterly reports.  
 
 OLD/NEW BUSINESS 
 
BUS-1 14-0302 FORT LAUDERDALE HISTORICAL SOCIETY - REQUEST FOR  
 GRANT MATCH DOLLARS - REROOFING OF KING CROMARTIE  
 HOUSE - $40,000 (and New River Inn) 
 
Fort Lauderdale Historical Society Executive Director Bonnie Flynn highlighted activities at the New River 
Inn and an organization as a whole as well as issues with its roof in a slide presentation.  The slides also 
include improvements made to the King Cromartie House. A copy of the slides is attached to these 
minutes. She reviewed information in her letter to the City Manager, dated February 14, 2014, provided to 
the Commission as Exhibit 1 to Commission Agenda Memorandum 14-0302, which is attached to these 
minutes. She also provided an outline of funding received from the State grant award, reroofing cost, 
funding raised to date, what is requested from the City and how much would still need to be raised.  A 
copy of the outline is attached to these minutes. Additionally, the Historical Society needs to secure the 
Historic Preservation Board’s approval with respect to the New River Inn.    
 
In response to Commissioner Trantalis, Flynn said the Historical Society is campaigning for funds in order 
to keep its $1 million endowment intact so it can be used for maintenance and operations. Only interest 
from the endowment fund is used and the Historical Society would like to continue only using the interest.   
Commissioner Rogers thought it is commendable that they were able to build up this fund. Hopefully it 
can be used for maintenance in a better interest-rate environment.  Flynn confirmed their board has made 
it a practice to not use the principal.  
 
In response to Commissioner Trantalis, Assistant City Manager Stanley Hawthorne explained that staff 
would have to identify a funding source if the Commission decides to approve this request.  More than 
likely, it would be the General Fund.  The City Manager does not have a funding recommendation at this 
time, in that he wanted to have this discussion first.  In response to Commissioner DuBose, Flynn said the 
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total amount must be collected by June 30. If they fall short of their fund-raising goal, they will have to 
return grant funds already received ($25,000) or apply for an extension. The State has indicated an 
extension of 30 days would be all that could be offered. They are focusing on the community and 
individuals primarily because there are naming opportunities. They have only had preliminary contact 
with Broward County at this point. There is the idea to provide the County with a room that could be an 
exhibit for their centennial celebration.  Commissioner DuBose encouraged the Historical Society to 
speak with the County. Vice-Mayor Roberts thought this would be a worthwhile contribution for the future.  
He noted that this work will contribute to completion of the Riverwalk.  Commissioner Rogers agreed. The 
City owns the building, which is leased by the Historical Society. There was a plan to revitalize 1 Street 
and use it for festivals and a way to generate revenue.  The Historical Society has been responsible for 
some of that plan happening. This is an investment in the Riverwalk.  It is in the best interest of the city. 
Vice-Mayor Roberts agreed with Commissioners DuBose and Rogers.  Mayor Seiler agreed that the 
County should be pursued.   
 
In response to Commissioner DuBose, Flynn explained that the endowment fund is supposed to be 
maintained at $1.02 million. Flynn reiterated the Historical Society’s plans with respect to fundraising and 
noted they are hopeful there are major donors in the community.  
 
Commissioner Rogers pointed out it is in the City’s best interest to maintain these structures because 
they own them. He drew attention to challenges associated with the Bryan Home that fell into a state of 
disrepair.  Mayor Seiler supported the request on the condition that the funds are returned if the Historical 
Society falls short of their goal. He agreed that there is a need to revitalize the Riverwalk.  Something 
needs to be done with Riverwalk Trust with respect to access and use of the grounds for activities.  He 
wanted the Historical Society to cooperate with Riverwalk Fort Lauderdale Trust. He wanted to make it a 
condition that the two entities enter a joint use agreement.  Commissioner DuBose wanted to ensure that 
staff identifies a funding source. Mayor Seiler did not think the City could make the contribution if it did not 
own the building.  It is a similar situation to the Bryan House.  Mayor Seiler wanted the City’s contribution 
returned if matching funds are not raised. Commissioner DuBose suggested lowering the City’s 
contribution if the Historical Society exceeds its fundraising goal.   
 
There was consensus to proceed as recommended with the conditions stated.  It will be presented on a 
regular meeting agenda.  
 
BUS-2 14-0256 SPECIAL EVENTS PROCESS UPDATE 
 
This item was deferred for 30 days to gather more information and public input.   
 
BUS-3 14-0320 ADAPTATION ACTION AREAS PILOT PROJECT UPDATE -  
 COASTAL FLOODING 
 
Assistant City Manager Susanne Torriente provided introductory remarks.  
 
Sustainability Manager Nancy Gassman and Principal Planner Jimmy Koeth reviewed slides concerning 
this matter. A copy of the slides is attached to these minutes. 
 
Torriente concluded by indicating that the Regional Planning Council is preparing a guidebook for other 
Florida municipalities. Fort Lauderdale is going through a meticulous process of outreach and 
communication so that other communities can learn from it. After the comprehensive plan is amended, 
staff will begin identifying adaptation action areas. The project will go before the Sustainability Advisory 
Board next month.  Amendments will be presented for Commission approval in November.  Koeth 
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confirmed that staff is on track with deliverables to meet all state-imposed deadlines.  
 
In response to Commissioner Rogers, Torriente confirmed that the grant covers costs of amending the 
Comprehensive Plan. The goal is to identify adaptation action areas within the city limits and position 
them for infrastructure investments, either through the Community Investment Program, grant funds or 
other sources. The efforts are coordinated with the County and the region.  Sea level rise and the related 
impacts are the foundation for creating adaptation action areas. Gassman explained that certain inland 
locations would be studied because sea level rise is making it more difficult for stormwater to be pushed 
off those properties. Therefore coastal flooding is part of the conversation regardless of whether the 
flooding is tidally influenced.   
 
BUS-4 14-0395 BROWARD LEAGUE OF CITIES - SELECTION OF DIRECTOR,  
 ALTERNATE AND SECOND ALTERNATE 
 
There was consensus to submit to the League as follows: Commissioner Trantalis as director, 
Vice-Mayor Roberts as first alternate and Commissioner Rogers as second alternate.  
 
The Commission recessed and convened as the Community Redevelopment Agency Board of 
Commissioners at 4:01 p.m. The Commission then reconvened the conference meeting at 4:52 p.m. with 
City Commission Reports.  
 

COMMUNITY REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY MEETING 
 
 CITY COMMISSION REPORTS 
 
Continued from Page 3.  
 
Solid Waste Collection; Republic Services 
 
Mayor Seiler advised that the Commission has received several complaints about its new solid waste 
vendor, Republic Services, and the transition from the previous vendor.   
 
Mark Talbott of Republic Services said Republic took over a deteriorating contract from another vendor. 
They hired new, inexperienced employees who needed training. Republic purposely did not offer jobs to 
employees of the previous vendor because they thought it would add to the problem.  Transition time for 
a contract of this nature would typically be about four to six weeks, but it has taken a little bit longer than 
anticipated. Last week was their sixth week on the job. They still have some issues that need to be 
addressed. They are working closely with City staff. They are committed to fulfilling the contract to the 
City’s expectations.  
 
Discussion followed on an efficient method to handle complaints and that the number of complaints are 
decreasing. Commissioner DuBose thought it would be helpful for the Commission to have specific 
information so they can respond to residents. Talbott advised that staff is provided a weekly report. 
Talbott went on to say that during the first couple of weeks of the contract, Republic received up to 300 
complaints per day. So far today, there are 20 complaints, which is still too many but a significant 
reduction. Their goal is to have zero complaints. Some reasons relate to miscommunication and driver 
errors.  Republic is aware of where the problems exist. Vice-Mayor Roberts asked that the Commission 
also receive the weekly report. He felt there should be better education to the public.  For example, 
oftentimes garbage cans are placed in such a way that makes them difficult to pick up.  Talbott explained 
that there is a process mandated by the contract for drivers to communicate with customers and after a 
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certain number of occurrences, it is reported to the City.  Commissioner Rogers asked whether garbage 
can lids can be closed after the cans are emptied which is a frequent complaint.  Talbott said that can be 
addressed through driver training. There was an equipment problem during the first week of service, but 
it has been corrected.  There is a technique associated with getting the lid to shut.  In further response, he 
advised that around week three, four drivers were hired from the other vendor and experienced drivers 
were reassigned from other cities.  
 
Mayor Seiler felt it is important for residents know they are concentrating on the transition.  He requested 
the Commission be provided status reports regularly. Talbott noted that while complaint percentage 
today is very low, it is still not to their standard.   
 
The City Commission convened the Executive Closed Door Session at 5:06 p.m. and recessed at the end 
of the session. The Commission reconvened at 7:32 p.m. to address Item BD-1 in the City Commission 
meeting room on the first floor of City Hall. 
 
 EXECUTIVE CLOSED DOOR SESSION  
 
 14-0365 THE CITY COMMISSION WILL MEET PRIVATELY PURSUANT TO  
 FLORIDA STATUTE 286.011(8)(a) CONCERNING: 
 
 1)  Kishan Nicole Lindsay, as personal representative of the Tronodd  
 Lomack Estate v. City of Fort Lauderdale Case 1016036 CACE (03) 
 2)  Shantori Laramore v. City of Fort Lauderdale Case 10-10897(04) 
 3)  Anthony Munden v. City of Fort Lauderdale, et al Case  
 13-61323-CIV-Scola  
 
 AND PURSUANT TO FLORIDA STATUTE 768.28(16): 
 
 4)  Christopher Chen v. City of Fort Lauderdale File GL 12-634 
 
 BOARDS AND COMMITTEES 
 
BD-1 14-0304 COMMUNICATIONS TO CITY COMMISSION AND MINUTES  
 CIRCULATED - period ending March 13, 2014 
 
Central City Redevelopment Advisory Board 
 

Motion made by Member Barry and seconded by Member Thrower to make a request to the City to 
expand the boundaries of the Central City Redevelopment Area as outlined in the CRA 
Redevelopment Plan. Motion passed 5-1, with member Cid dissenting. 

 
Motion made by member Vonder Meulen and seconded by member Thrower, to discuss 
implementing a system to impose a fee on property owners for excessive calls for police services 
throughout the City particularly the CRA district. Motion passed unanimously. 

 
After considering the Central City Redevelopment Advisory Board meeting minutes above, Mayor Seiler 
thought these recommendations should be addressed when staffing, funding and other related matters 
are discussed. He suggested a workshop on this topic.  
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BD-2 14-0305 BOARD AND COMMITTEE VACANCIES 
 
Please see regular meeting item R-1. 
 
 CITY MANAGER REPORTS 
 
None.  
 
There being no other business to come before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m. 
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Lucile Hammond 
2130 NE 54'" Ct 

Fort Lauderdale FL. 33308 
954-632-3239 

aludesigngroup@aol.com 

City Hall 
100 North Andrews Avenue 
Fort Lauderdale FL, 33301 

Dear Fort Lauderdale City Commissioners 
•Bruce G. Roberts 
•DeanJ.Trantalis 
•Bobby B. DaBose 
•Romney Rogers 

March 4, 2014 

I am writing today as a concerned resident of the City of Fort Lauderdale and our Household Hazardous 
Waste collection. I know we opted out of the 400,000 dollar contract to be able to use the permanent 
drop off sites for Household Hazardous Waste contracted with Broward County. As a result of that 
decision we are only able to use constantly changing locations to include other city sites with limited 
access and reduced opportunities to drop off items. 

This is very concerning to me. As a mother of two I understand the importance of education and how 
education is not an overnight process. The City invested resources to educate our community which is 
was a cosi%i and lengthy process. New resources will have to be spent to reeducate our community to 
use these nS'v mobile sites and then again for a permanent solution. The mobile sites are reporting 
record low pa, ticipation. The City will have to reinvest by throwing good money after bad to regain the 
confidence, cre^ t̂e a workable process with ease use for our residence. 

The national average per EPA site is 4 pounds of Household Hazardous Waste per person year. This is 
the amount people actually properly dispose of when in fact they have over 100 pounds that is 
improperly disposed .of. As of 2011 the population count for Fort Lauderdale City was 168,582 people. 
So here is the break down for our county and what it cost using the Permanent Drop Sites. We generate 
674,112 pounds of Housiehold Hazardous waste a year, or 56,176 pounds per month. If you contract was 
for 400,000 dollars we wo uld only pay 59 cents per pound to dispose of Household Hazardous Waste. 
The average person use to o^rive 5 miles or less to drop off their HHW. With the temporary sites further 
and with limited schedules moVTiPeople will not properly dispose of items. As I saw the other day paint 
being picked up by bulk trash. 

x. "s 



I charge each and every commissioner to be on top of the numbers generated by your sustainable 
department. It is important to not lose the headway that has been generated by the education of our 
residence. Finding a quick, convenient, and effective solution is paramount to our environment. 

What are the dangers of improper disposal of household hazardous waste? 
Household hazardous wastes are sometimes disposed of improperly by individuals pouring wastes down 
the drain, on the ground, into storm sewers, or putting them out with the trash. The dangers of such 
disposal methods may not be immediately obvious, but certain types of household hazardous waste 
have the potential to: 

•cause physical injury to sanitation workers 
•contaminate septic tanks or wastewater treatment systems if poured down drains or toilets 
• pollute bodies of water if poured into storm sewers 
• present hazards to children and pets if left around the house 
•contaminate ground water and surface water that is used as a source of drinking water if sent to 
unprotected landfills 

USED MOTOR OIL FROM A SINGLE OIL CHANGE CAN RUIN A MILLION GALLONS OF FRESH WATER 
- A YEAR'S SUPPLY FOR 50 PEOPLE. 
Used motor oil is insoluble, persistent and can contain toxic chemicals and heavy metals. It's slow to 
degrade. It sticks to everything from beach sand to bird feathers. Used motor oil is a major source of oil 
contamination of waterways and can result in pollution of drinking water sources. 

The EPA stated the top three items dropped off at Household Hazardous Waste site are: 
1. Used Motor Oil 
2. Old Paint - Avg. age of paint is ten years 
3. Pesticides 

The Poisoning of one child, the injury of one sanitation worker, and the pollution of a million of gallons 
of drinking water can all be easily prevented. The impact of one person not knowing where to take their 
Household Hazardous Waste can cause an immeasurable set back. 400,000 dollars is a small amount to 
pay for the health and safety of our Ft. Lauderdale residence. Consider finding an immediate permanent 
location solution as a priority as this would seem the most beneficial use of money. 



Sheriff’s Office, Broward County, Florida 
February 24, 2011 
 
Audit Report Summary and Financials Highlights for 
Fiscal Year September 30, 2010 

Fort Lauderdale, Florida 

March 18, 2014 
 
Commission Presentation  
Fiscal Year Ended September 30, 2013 Audit 



© 2013 Crowe Horwath LLP 2 Audit  |  Tax  |  Advisory  |  Risk  |  Performance 

The Unique Alternative to the Big Four® 

Agenda 
 Deliverables 
 Financial Highlights 
 Financial Statement Audit Reports and Observations 
 Single Audit Report and Observations 
 Prior Year Observations Not Repeated 
 
 
 
 
 
The accompanying information should be read in conjunction with the audited financial statements and is 
intended solely for the information and use of the Mayor, Commissioners, management and others within 
the organization and is not intended to be and should not be used by anyone other than these specified 
parties. 
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The Unique Alternative to the Big Four® 

Deliverables 
 Independent Auditor’s Report 
 Independent Auditor’s Report on Internal Control Over Financial Reporting and 

on Compliance and Other Matters Based on an Audit of Financial Statements 
Performed in Accordance with Government Auditing Standards. 

 Independent Auditor’s Report on Compliance with Requirements that could have 
a Direct and Material Effect on Each Major Federal Program and Major State 
Project and on Internal Control Over Compliance in Accordance with OMB 
Circular A-133 and the Department of Financial Services State Projects 
Compliance Supplement. 

 Letter to Those Charged with Governance and Meeting with Audit Advisory 
Board Completed on March 10, 2014 
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The Unique Alternative to the Big Four® 

Financial Highlights - MDA Summary 
 The City’s total assets and deferred outflows of resources exceeded its liabilities at 

September 30, 2013 by $1.045 billion (net position). Of this amount, $381.2 million was 
from governmental activities and $664.2 million was from business-type activities. 

 The City’s revenues for governmental activities, excluding transfers, totaled $325.5 million, 
a 4.5% or $14.0 million increase from FY 2012. Charges for services increased by $15.7 
million and property taxes increased by $2.6 million. Expenses for governmental activities 
increased by $6.1 million or 1.9% to $322.1 million. Public safety and physical environment 
expenses decreased by $9.7 million and $3.5 million, respectively; while general 
government expenses increased by $12.9 million. 

 Revenues related to business-type activities increased by $16.3 million to $169.9 million 
and expenses increased by $10.3 million to $172 million. 

 The City’s long-term debt increased by $288.5 million net of retirements to $837.8 million; 
this resulted from the issuance of $337.8 in Special Obligation Bonds (Pension Funding 
Project) and the reduction of $49.3 million in annual debt payments. 



© 2013 Crowe Horwath LLP 5 Audit  |  Tax  |  Advisory  |  Risk  |  Performance 

The Unique Alternative to the Big Four® 

Financial Statement Audit Reports and Observations 
 Financial Statements - Unmodified Auditor’s Report Issued 

 
 Internal Control Over Financial Reporting 
 Observations 
 FAMIS User Administrative Procedures 
 Compensated Absences 
 IT Controls 
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The Unique Alternative to the Big Four® 

Single Audit Report and Observations 
 Unmodified Auditor’s Report Issued On Compliance 
 
 Material Weaknesses  
 None 
 

 Significant Deficiencies  
 None 
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The Unique Alternative to the Big Four® 

Prior Year Observations Not Repeated 
 Financial Statements 
 Recording and Tracking of Capital Assets 
 Capital Assets Physical Inventory 
 FAMIS User Administrative Procedures 
 Review of Controls of Service Organizations 
 Valuation of Alternative Investments - Pension Trust Funds 
 Internal Investment Pool Borrowings 
 Building Permit Fees 

 Federal and State Awards 
 Sub-recipient Monitoring 
 Equipment 
 Earmarking 
 Program Income 
 Special Tests and Provisions (Required Certifications and HUD Approvals) 
 Statutory Earmarking – SHIP 
 Period of Availability 
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PRESERVING NEW RIVER INN 
 

WHERE HISTORY COMES TO LIFE 
 



WEDDINGS & EVENTS 



DINNER BY THE RIVER 



HOLIDAY FESTIVALS 





JAZZ SUNDAY 



CHILDREN’S EDUCATION 



NEW RIVER INN 1905 



NEW RIVER INN 2014 









CAMPUS REROOFING COMPLETED 
HOCH HERITAGE CENTER 



1907 KING-CROMARTIE HOUSE 



STATE PRESERVATION GRANT 
AWARD    50,000 –DOLLAR FOR DOLLAR MATCH 

• Reroof cost of New River Inn     $115,000 
• Reroof cost of King Cromartie    $  51,000  
                                 TOTAL COST      $166,000 
                                                    State Grant         –       50,000 
                                                                                     $  116,000 
                                                  City Request         –       40,000 
                          FLHS Must raise in Capital           $     76,000 
                                 Amount raised to date                    7,000 

                                                              $69,000 TO GO 
PROJECT MUST BE COMPLETE BY June 30, 2014 

 



CONCLUSION 
 

• The Fort Lauderdale Historical Society can continue to: 
• Provide events on Riverwalk bringing many visitors 
• Educate children  - 2,335 in 2013 
• Community  Outreach  – 27,977 in 2013 
• Provide Research history to the City of Ft. Lauderdale 
• Preserve the Fort Lauderdale achieves and history for 

generations to come. 
• Archives contain over 450,000 photos & Artifacts 
• Attract major conference groups to tours 
• Provide Airport Visitors on the Trolley a Visitor Center 



THANK YOU 
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March 18, 2014 

Adaptation Action Areas Pilot 
Project Update  



Partners in Resilience 



What are Adaptation Action Areas? 
 

An optional comprehensive plan designation for 

areas that experience coastal flooding and that 

are vulnerable to the related impacts of rising sea 

levels for prioritizing funding for infrastructure and 

adaptation planning.  

Florida State Community Planning Act 2011 

 

 



Why pursue Adaptation Action Areas? 

• Innovation – Demonstrate City’s leadership on 
 adaptation policy development 

• Commitment – Supports implementation of the 
 Regional Climate Action Plan 

• Guidance - Translates City’s vision into policies to 
 guide future actions 

• Structure – Provides criteria and framework for defining 
 adaptation locations  

• Resources - Positions City for future adaptation 
 funding and technical assistance 
 

 
 



Collaboration with Regional Partners 
 

 
 

 
SP-3 Incorporate “Adaptation Action Area” definition 
(as provided for in Florida law) into municipal and/or 
county Comprehensive Plans, to provide a means to 
identify those areas deemed most vulnerable to sea 
level rise and other climate change impacts including 
but not limited to extreme high tides, heavy local rain 
events, and storm surge for the purpose of prioritized 
funding and adaptation planning. 

 



 
 

SP-4  Develop criteria in collaboration with municipal and 
county planning authorities for the purpose of defining 
Adaptation Action Areas as well as other areas requiring 
adaptation improvements related to coastal flooding and sea level 
rise that may include, but not be limited to: 

• Areas below, at, or near mean higher high water; 

• Areas which have a hydrological connection to coastal waters; 

• Areas designated as evacuation zones for storm surge; and/or 

• Other areas impacted by climate related drainage/flood control 
issues. 

 

Collaboration with Regional Partners 
 

 



 Open House Meeting  

• Broadcast Live on FLTV 

• Streamed Online 

• Incorporated Social Media: Twitter & Facebook 

• Comment(s) Cards Distributed to Attendees 

 



City Conducted a Climate Adaptation Open House 
Meeting in the City Commission Chambers 

January 21, 2014  
  • To share current information with neighbors and 

initiate a conversation about working together to 
address climate change by incorporating 
adaptation strategies into the City of Fort 
Lauderdale’s Comprehensive Plan.  

• To introduce the City’s Adaptation Action Area 
(AAA) initiative as one tool to help make our 
community more resilient.    

 



 Open House Meeting  

• Fifty-two (52) Persons in Attendance 

• Received Seven (7) Questions via Twitter (#ftladapt) 

• Comments Cards Distributed to Attendees 

• Comments Received on City’s interactive website 

 

 



Connecting the Vision … 



…to Action through the Comprehensive Plan. 

GOAL 1 

Increase the City’s resiliency to the impacts of climate 

change and rising sea levels by 

developing and implementing adaptation strategies 

and measures in order to protect human life, natural 

systems and resources, and adapt public 

infrastructure, services, and public and private 

property.  

 



City of Fort Lauderdale Comprehensive Plan 
Draft Goal, Objective and Policies 

Adaptation Action Areas 

OBJECTIVE 1.1 
Develop and implement adaptation strategies for areas 

vulnerable to coastal flooding, tidal events, storm surge, flash 

floods, stormwater runoff, salt water intrusion and other impacts 

related to climate change or exacerbated by sea level rise, with 

the intent to increase the community’s comprehensive 

adaptability and resiliency capacities. 

 



OBJECTIVE 1.1 EVALUATION MEASURE 

Collaborating with regional partners, City shall identify 

public investments, infrastructure and assets at risk 

from rising sea levels by 2018.  Thereafter, this 

assessment will be performed every five (5) years.  

 

City of Fort Lauderdale Comprehensive Plan 
Draft Goal, Objective and Policies 

Adaptation Action Areas 



City of Fort Lauderdale Comprehensive Plan 
Draft Goal, Objective and Policies 

Adaptation Action Areas 

• Policy 1.1.1 – Identify public investments and infrastructure 

• Policy 1.1.2 – Adaptation Strategies 

• Policy 1.1.3 – Adaptation Action Areas (AAAs) 

• Policy 1.1.4 – AAA adaptation strategy options 

• Policy 1.1.5 – Considerations for AAA designation 

• Policy 1.1.6 – Basis for the designation of AAAs 

• Policy 1.1.7 – City Commmission mechanisms for designating 

      AAAs 

• Policy 1.1.8 – Funding Sources 

 

 



City of Fort Lauderdale Comprehensive Plan 
Draft Goal, Objective and Policies 

Adaptation Action Areas 

• Policy 1.1.9 – Integration of AAAs into existing city processes and 

plans  

• Policy 1.1.10 – Align and be consistent with national, state, and 

regional adaptation strategy documents 

• Policy 1.1.11 – Participate in other appropriate agencies’ proposed 

application requests for funding adaptation implementation projects 

• Policy 1.1.12 – Collaborate and coordinate 

• Policy 1.1.13 – Allow for flexible adjustments 

• Policy 1.1.14 – Continue to foster effective collaborations, 

partnerships and coordination to identify risks, vulnerabilities and 

opportunities associated with coastal hazards and the impacts from 

sea level rise 



 

 
 

• Meetings with department directors  
• One-on-One meetings with Commissioners 
• Council of Civic Associations meeting 

 
 
 

• Citywide Community Outreach Meeting 
Compilation of outreach feedback 

  
• City Commission Conference meeting  

 

 
2013 
 
October 
 
 
 

November 
 
 
2014 
 
January 
 
 
March 
 

 

AAA Process & Timeline 



 

 
 

 
• Sustainability Advisory Board 

 
• Development Review Committee 

Application/Review 
 

• Planning and Zoning Board Review and 
Recommendation 

 
• Present proposed amendments to the City 

Commission for review and transmittal to the 
State Land Planning Agency (FDEO) and 
appropriate review agencies. 
 

• Additional steps… 
 

 
 
2014 
 
April 
 
June 
 
 
August 
 
 
November 

 

AAA Process & Timeline 



 

 
 

 
 

• City Commission Adoption Hearing 
 

• State (FDEO) Approval 
 

• If amendments are adopted, integrate 
adaptation policies into other City plans and 
programs (Stormwater Management Plan 
and Hazard Mitigation Program). 

 
2015 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

AAA Process & Timeline 



Questions? 
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